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Dear Chairman Nosse and Members of the House Committee on Behavioral Health 

and Health Care: 

 

My name is Anne Cuthbert and I am a Licensed Professional Counselor, in practice 

for 25 years. My group practice is in Portland, OR. I employ several other behavioral 

health providers, all specializing in eating disorders. 

 

I am writing this letter in support of HB2029. Insurance audits are abusive and unfair 

and limit access to care to the people of Oregon. Our practice lives in fear that we will 

go out of business if an insurance company audits us, only because of the unfair and 

abusive audits they employ. Please help stop this practice. We work hard caring for 

the people of Oregon and we want to continue to do so. As you know, mental health 

is important for Oregon to thrive.  

 

Thank you for supporting this bill. 

 

Sincerely  

Anne Cuthbert 


